
Tuesday, September 11, 2001 
MSG 2001-064 

MEMORANDUM FOR: Human Resources Directors 

Subject: Closure of Federal Agencies in the Washington, DC Metropolitan 
Area 

Federal Government offices in the Washington, DC, area are closed. All employees may leave 
their Federal offices immediately. Additional guidance on leave and work scheduling will be 
issued by the U.S. Office of Personnel Management. 
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